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24.02.2023 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

LRGS CCF SWIM TEST 2  21ST MAR 2023 
 

We have been fortunate to secure Ripley School Swimming Pool for a second occasion. This is for those 
CCF cadets who were unable to attend the test on 21st Feb. Both Easter Camp and Army camp this year 
will have waterborne activities. In order to facilitate safe training it is required to pass a swim test. The 
RN section have already taken this test. Some cadets in the Army and RAF will already have passed the 
test. As such all Army section cadets who have not passed the swim test and those RAF section cadets 
who have not passed the swim test and are going to Easter camp will need to attend the swim test. It will 
be conducted in CCF time from 15:30 on Tuesday 21st March. Cadets should parade on the lower 
courts. Cadets should not come to school in CCF uniform on that day instead they should be in school 
uniform bringing a swimming costume and towel. After a brief parade on the lower courts we will walk to 
Ripley St.Thomas School where the swim test will be conducted. Once the swim test is over cadets will 
be released to go home from Ripley School. Please note that this will mean that some cadets will be 
finishing early. CCF parade for those cadets not involved in the swim test will continue as normal. 
 
If your son/daughter will be attending Swim Test 2 then please e-mail me immediately or before 15th 
March so that I can send you a medical consent form. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
David Rowe (Lt.Col) 
Contingent Commander 
 


